Big Local SW11

Minutes of Partnership Committee Meeting

 Tuesday 19 July 2016
1.15 – 3.0pm at Providence House 

Present:

Helen Garforth

Marlene Price

Donna Barham

Senia Dedic

Sharon Grant

Stephen Holsgrove

Syeda Islam
Robert Musgrave

Tessa Strickland

Helen Taylor
Jane Eades

David Stone
Next Meeting:
PEC: Wednesday 8 September 10 am Providence House

1. Apologies for absence

Wendy Speck advised that due to another meeting she will be late, however her meeting must have overran as she did not attend.   No Apology was received from Charlene Brown.

2. Minutes of the Partnership Meeting of 6 June 2016

Minutes were accepted and signed as a true record by Robert who was Chair at that meeting.

3. Matters Arising Not on Today’s Agenda

There are no Matters Arising. 

4. Declaration of Interest

No declarations were received.
5. List of AOB

Local Trust’s Training Courses  

6. Election of Chair 

Helen Garforth took over as the meeting’s Chair.  

Stephen Holsgrove was nominated by Wendy Speck, Syeda Islam, Senia Dedic, Robert Musgrave, Marlene Price and Tessa Strickland.

Helen requested if there were, but did not receive, any further nominations from those present.  

Stephen Holsgrove accepted the Nomination to be the chair of the Big Local SW11 Partnership Committee.  This was agreed by all present at the meeting.

Stephen Holsgrove then took over as Chair.  He then, on behalf of us all, thanked Robert and said we appreciated the sheer number of hours and hard work he had put in to get us to this stage.

Marlene then disclosed that although we had discussed and agreed at the PEC Meeting of 6 June that for continuity reasons the post of Administrator/Secretary would continue for another year and not up for election this year and at next year’s AGM elected for a further period of 3 years and that this would be tabled at the AGM.  

However as noted in that Minute a Post Meeting Note: It should also be noted that Robert presented the results of the Election (and not Marlene) and although he mentioned the position of the Administrator/Secretary’s be retained for continuity he did not mention the period of the post being reviewed after 1 year so consequently this was not part of the Resolution at the AGM.  

ACTION:  In view of this omission, and to ensure good Governance, the Partnership would now need to make a decision on one of the following actions: 
a. that the Committee endorses their decision of 6 June, notwithstanding this being not tabled at the AGM that the post will be up for election at the next AGM, or 
b. accept that as there was no need for an election for this post in 2017 as all Executive Members who volunteered or nominated were elected for a further period of 3 years assuming that the postholder would have applied and therefore would be in post for a further 3 years, or 
c. accept that the postholder remain in post for the next 3 years without the need for an election as advised in the documentation supplied to all General Members.  
The Terms of Reference Article 4.1 f iv defines the post of Secretary/Administrator as a Member of the Partnership Committee.   Article 4.2 states that the Election of the Partnership will take place every 3 years and will be ratified at the AGM.  
The documentation circulated to all the Members Election to the 2016 Partnership was overlooked for this amendment to take account of the 6 June decision and only stated “We agreed our Partnership Executive Committee of 8 June that in order to have some continuity that the position of Secretary/Administrator will not be up for election at this stage” which technically covers this postholder being in post for a further period 3 years without being elected or re-elected; and/or 
d. consider in the next iteration update of the Terms of Reference that this post, while being a member of the Partnership Committee, be one of an Appointment by the Board thereby ensuring that there will always be some form of continuity.   An Appointment means that the postholder will not have to go through an election every 3 years, that if the postholder is removed from that post or resigns that there will not be a need for an election or a Special Meeting especially if this change is in the mid-term period.                  

7. Election of Vice Chair

Marlene advised that she had received a nomination from Wendy Speck and appreciated that it may have been because she had made a mistake when sending out the request for nominations for the Chair that in one sentence she made mentioned of a nomination for the Vice Chair.  

8. Election of Finance Officer 

Syeda stated that she felt frustrated that she was not able to do the role properly.  We agreed to leave the post unfilled until the September meeting when a decision will be made.  We will need clarity and understanding to define the role considering Local Trust’s requirement of the responsibilities of the LTO.  

9. Proposal to increase the Residency Element Membership of the Committee

Marlene briefed the meeting on the communications that she has had with Local Trust with regard to the recognition of both Stephen Holsgrove and Robert Musgrave’s membership.  Local Trust’s model is that residents must always be in the majority and that they changed their designation and not fully recognising 100% employment or volunteering in the designated area as classed as a residency qualification.  This would mean that if we followed this model if actual residents were not in a minority then that meeting cannot be classified as a meeting.  Local Trust has changed this model to ensure that any decisions taken is a decision of the majority of the residents.  She then stated that she has advised Local Trust that it was her opinion that both Stephen and Robert have not in the past used their own employment for their own employment advantages.

She then reminded us that our own Terms of Reference require that a vote or resolution cannot be passed or a decision made unless residents are in the majority.  

Sharon stated that she knew of at least 3 persons who would be interested in becoming members of the Partnership Committee.  Stephen also knew of a local ex-pupil to whom he could approach.  Tessa said that she tried to get the premises manager of Falconbrook School who was very complimentary of the Festival. 

Marlene said that it was her opinion that we should not be going out looking for individuals just to make up numbers as it was more important that we had members who were committed and would be attending meetings or we would be in an unfortunate position if residents are in the minority..  Tessa stated that she also agreed with this statement.

David said that if people wanted to get involved it can put them off if they have never taken part in a Committee meeting.  He suggested that we draw them into the sub groups first.  He felt that we need stability now.

Following a discussion, we agreed that we should not, at this stage, to increase the partnership but to bring anyone interested by drawing the into sub groups first.  We do need stability now.

The Committee then proposed that they agreed that they have complete confidence that Stephen and Robert do not have an alternative agenda and that they should be classed as residents.   This proposal was agreed by all members’ present.
10. Interim measure to ensure meeting is quorate and necessary actions

Marlene informed the meeting that this item was placed on the Agenda as she was waiting for further communication on Local Trust of the definitions of Stephen and Robert’s membership.  This was up for discussion that in the event that we scheduled the meeting and actual residents were in the minority then we would technically not have had a meeting or able to make any decisions.  This item is no longer an issue as we have passed an agreement in Item 9 on our acceptance of the qualification of Stephen and Robert.  We agreed that the business addresses of both Robert and Stephen will be used for all of our official business.

11. Register of Interest

Marlene reminded us that we need to each complete a register of Interest.  We started doing this last year but was not completed.   Hard copies were handed out and it was agreed that Marlene would send out an Electronic copy which should be returned to the info email address.  Action all:.  Please note that you will need to complete your Register of Interest and return it before the next meeting.  


12. Proposal to advertise for the Local Trusted Organisation

Marlene stated that we had sent out an expression of Interest and only Providence House has responded.  Do we advertise again?  Marlene reminded that we do need to make a decision as there is a process to be followed which could take a couple of months as Local Trust has to do their own Due Diligence and ensure that whomsoever we chose meets their minimum requirements of a formal organizational structure, financial stability etc.  Ideally it should be someone within the patch but that is not a requirement of Local Trust’s.  A decision will need to eb made quickly as we will have no access to any funds while a change is taking place.

Syeda was of the view that we would be advertising this now and wondered whether we had been out to offer this to other organsations.   When asked about suggestions Syeda mentioned KLS and Devas.  

Marlene stated that our Expression of Interest was circulated to all on our mailing lists, and reminders sent out and an item on our AGM’s Agenda.  Devas is on our mailing list.  KLS was also approached.  The only thing that was not detailed was what percentage we would pay as that depended on the amount of support that they provided.

Sharon wondered what an LTO does and it was explained that it is in the Expression of Interest and they are responsible for all of our finances, contracts and agreements.  

Stephen asked the members what it is that we would now want to do.  He felt that we should not be bringing about a change for change sake.  We gave people the opportunity to apply and only 1 did so.  He stated that it is a lot of responsibility for an Administrative role.

Sharon asked why we are wasting time discussing this.  

It was generally felt that we were lucky at the time of a requirement to have an LTO that Providence House was available to take on the role and that so far we are generally satisfied with the arrangements.  Some of it has worked well and possibly some tweaking is needed.  We then discussed that we should review it at our September meeting.

We then had a detailed discussion and formally agreed that we will retain Providence House as our LTO.  [Question:  Did we agree for it to be the for the period of the next Partnership (3 years) as I did not make a note of that or should I put it as an Action Point for us to make a Firm decision at our September meeting].  This decision was agreed by the majority of residents: 7 residents; 2 non.  Robert Musgrave was conflicted and did not comment or vote. 

13. Building Futures Plan:  Approval to go into the Year 2 Plan

The Building Futures Plan has been circulated to all. Building futures is a 3-year plan with the 1st year completed.  We are working in partnership with KLS.  The committee is asked to approve that this project is included in the Year 2 Plan.

Sharon reminded us that she was advised that there is already a Building Futures company/business/community group in operation in North London and wondered if there was any clarity on its use.  Marlene asked whether any checks have been made to see if the name of Building Futures has been IP registered and was advised that it is not.  Therefore, we should be able to use this as the name of our own project.  Building Futures will come under the Achieving and Potential.

The Committee approved for the Building Futures project to be included in the Year 2 Plan.

14. Community Fitness Project Years 1-2 

This project has been discussed and agreed at previous PEC meetings and Year 1 is now being commissioned.  It was agreed that Year 2 will be included in the Plan but before any further commissioning a review must takes place. 

15. Mentoring Service for Young People  

The draft proposal has not been signed off or approved but we have agreed in principle that this will be included in the Year 2 Plan.
16. Update from Falcon Road Festival 

A debrief meeting will be held tomorrow and an update will be presented to a future meeting. Donna felt that the organization could have been done a bit better as the Coppock Close section did not appear to be integrated with the Festival.  David will liaise with Donna to pick up on her points.

17. Small Grants

Sharon advised the meeting that we have received 22 applications, 1 of which was received after the closing date.  Out of the award of £6,000 an amount of £5,815 was awarded.

The Small grants programme is to be reviewed and look at our processes and see what changes are needed.  We received a lot of applications and Sharon suggests that we increase the pot and have a regular grant setting programme.  She also said that we need a consistent methodology.  A Small Grant budget should be included in Year 2 Plan. 


18. Final Payment of LT Grant

It is expected that there will be a short surplus in the balances after payment for the Intergenerational, Community Fitness, David’s July and August invoices.  Helen reminded us that no funds can be advanced before the Year 2 Plan has been approved.  We will therefore also include David’s September salary.


19. Proposal for the Appointment of the Outreach Worker

The person and job specification for this position needs to be tightly defined.  This will come into the year 2 Plan.

20. David’s Summer Tasks

Helen said that each sub group did a review and David will pull this together.  Syeda asked where are we on our Year 2 Plan.  Robert then stated that originally we had a 2-year Plan.  Projects in Year 2 were not progressed.  Some groups worked well and some didn’t.  some have potential.  Influence and Ownership did not do much.

Stephen felt that the sub groups need to be reshaped and he will have chats with all individually.

David will pull together our projects and will work towards pulling together a Year 2 Plan and we will hopefully have something to approve at our September meeting.


21. Any Other Business

a. Helen stated that it was recently brought to her attention that Local Trust has a pot of money for bespoke training.  Originally we had an amount of £2,250 to buy in training but this will now be added to our annual funding.  Three of four training providers are available.  We should be thinking of what our needs will be in Year 2.  She further stated that if training courses are being held in, say Manchester, we could probably ask for it to be brought here.  She will send links to possible training courses.
b. In September and October about partnership review will take place and it is appropriate that we start thinking about an Induction training course after our Skills Audit.  Stephen will start to pull together a training pack.
c. A reminder that the Regenerations/Enable day in York Gardens on Saturday 23 July where we offered to have a stall.  Sharon, Marlene and Tessa have offered to attend.  David will out together a number of handouts and leave them for Sharon to collect.


22. Date of next meeting

Our next meeting will be on Thursday 8 September at 10 am.  Stephen will send out prospective dates for meetings for the next year. 
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